From: Kate Thomas [mailto:caitlinlouise70@optusnet.com.au] 
Sent: Monday, 16 June 2003 11:38 AM
To: Web, Administrator (SEN)
Subject: re Proposed changes to Medicare
This is a submission against proposd changes to Medicare for the following reasons:
 

1.    The changes clearly provide a blueprint for a two-tiered health system which will ultimately disadvantage the poor, the disabled and the elderly.
 

2.    The changes give carte blanche for Private Health Insurers to make any changes they deem fit under the nebulous claim of increased medical costs outlayed by Insurers.
 

3.    The paucity of repayment from Medicare to doctors will likewise result in their deciding to necessarily increase fees without any ceiling imposed.
 

4.    This will mean that there will be fewer doctors willing to provide services to those who cannot pay either their increased fees or private health insurance to cover them.
 

5.    The proviso that Insurers may/will(?) be able to introduce further premiums to cover the gap between the Medicare payment and service fee by doctors will exacerbate the disadvantage to the poor.
 

6.    These changes will also see an increase in GST for consumers which will further disadvantage the poor as increases in any tax means a general cost rise over all services through interconnectedness of these services.
 

7.    The underlying ideology of these changes is that of 19th century liberalism which legitimises a permanent underclass of the poor and disadvantaged and a corresponding elite of the wealthy.  It is clear that this ideology only values those able to contribute to the nation's wealth as it is determined by government.
 

8.    The not-so-hidden agenda of these proposed changes is the ultimate dismantling of the Medicare system .
 

9.  As Government has successively lied or distorted the truth on many issues since coming to office years ago, there is no reason to believe that the proposal that doctors are to be "rewarded" with an increase from Medicare, ONLY IF THEY CONTINUE TO BULK-BILL THE POOREST IN THE COMMUNITY.
 

10.  If government policy-makers would review the work of Foucault, Illich, Weber and others, they would realise that the medical profession is just one arm of this liberalism resulting from industrialisation.
 

11.  Years ago when Paul Keating was trying to promote one of the current government's "scams", Peter Reith commented that he should remember that they were dealing with an educated, informed electorate.  It is suggested that the current government take heed of this warning themselves.
 

12.  The values of the foregoing ideology underpins other changes in other areas, e.g. education and the disparity in budgeting in other areas which directly affect the poor and disabled.
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